
Social Committee General Meeting – October 14, 2024 

Members Present:  Mary Phelps, Cassie DeBow, Jeanie Kunz, Enid Lobel, Debbie McDowell, Barbara Milligan, Pat McCann, Lea Tyler, 
Donna Varvaris, and Holly White. 

Board Member: Bill Schalleur. 

Mary P. called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  

Approval of minutes— Lea T. made a motion to approve the September 9, 2024 meeting minutes. Pat M. seconded the motion, and 
it passed. 

Treasurer’s Report—Cassie D. said the September 30, 2024 account balance was $6,041.34 less the Good Neighbor fund of $714.84 
for a net balance of $5,326.50 

Activity Reports- 

 Thirty people came to both the September 13 and October 11 Coffee at the Clubhouse. Lea T. said the committee currently 
had $146.00 cash on hand. 

 Lea T. reported that 25 residents attended the four Before Bey and Taylor Sunday Speaker Series presentations on 
September 15 and October 6. George Redfern stated that he had positive feedback and participants had a lot of fun. 

 At the October 2 Flu Clinic, Costco employees administered 105 shots to 74 people. Lea T. suggested renaming this event 
Vaccination Clinic. 

 Enid L. reported that 28 guests enjoyed the nice selection of food and convivial atmosphere at the October 5 Regency Hills 
Cocktail Party. 

 Forty-eight people went on the October 9 New York City Bus Trip. Jeanie K. reported the weather was beautiful, and she 
received many compliments. 

Upcoming Events- 

 Thirteen vendors are participating in the November 3 RAP Arts & Crafts Fair. Holly W. asked for volunteers to greet 
attendees. She was also looking for residents who could help man the 50/50 table. 

 The November 8 Coffee at the Clubhouse is on the calendar. Veterans will attend for free. 
 The theme for the November 10 Sloan Cocktail Reception will be Sprinkling Kindness. Reservations for this event will begin 

October 17. 
 The Veteran’s Day Salute will take place at the gazebo at 11:00 on November 11. 
 Mary P. said Diane Kolodinsky joined the December 7 Copperfield Inn Regency Holiday Dinner Dance Committee. Mary 

stated a save-the-date would go out this week. 
 The December 13 Holiday Cookie Exchange time was changed to 7-9 p.m. This event will include a tasting so participants 

can socialize. 
 Lea T. said the performers were rehearsing for the December 15 Holiday Recorder Concert. This year the musicians will 

distribute lyric worksheets so attendees can sing along with the holiday music. 
 A save-the-date for the December 18 Holiday Tea will go out this week.  
 The Regency Hills New Year’s Eve Party is on the calendar. 

CAB Liaison- Bill Schalleur said the Board Workshop just completed the 2025 budget. Finishing touches will be discussed at the 
Executive Session after the next board meeting. The final budget will be presented at the November 20 Annual Meeting at the 
VFW Hall. 

 
Discussion- 

 Mary said there were three openings on the Social Committee. She reported that for different reasons Donna McPhillips, 
Millie Wallace and Holly White had resigned from the committee. 

 
Since there was no further business, Donna V. made a motion to adjourn.  Jeanie K. seconded, and the motion passed. The meeting 
adjourned at 7:18. 
 
Respectfully submitted, Debbie McDowell, Secretary 


